
VILLAGE OF SOUTH BEND​
Trustees Meeting​
August 6, 2025 

The Village Board of Trustees met in regular session August 6, 2025 at 7:00 PM at the Village Hall. 
Board Members present were: Dale Love, Amellia Coffin, Valerie Pike, and Chairperson Pete Klockner. 

Still have one empty Board seat. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
The meeting notice was posted at Village Hall, Village website, and Post Office. 
It was noted where the “Open Meetings Act Poster” is posted. 
The minutes of the July meeting were read and approved, motion by V. Pike, 2nd by A. Coffin, Vote all 

Aye. 
The Treasurer's report was read. Bills presented for the Road Fund $113.21 OPPD (Street Lights). Bills 

presented for the General Fund $33.44 OPPD (Town Hall Lights), $26.25 Pinnacle Bank (Safety Deposit Box). 
Bills presented for the Cemetery Fund: $450.00 Crimson Lawncare (mowing), Motion by D. Love to pay all bills 
and transfer $500.00 from the General Account to the Cemetery Account, 2nd by V. Pike, Vote all Aye.  

Building Permits: Corey & Stacey Price, 15313 328th Street, New Garage Motion to approve by D. 
Love, 2nd by A. Coffin, Vote all Aye. 

Inspections Conducted: Report Read 
Cemetery Board: Need to get trees cleaned up. 
Old Business: Put out for bid street grading and Kansas Street Repair. 
​ ​ Stop and street signs to replace faded ones. 
New Business: Residents brought up town needing a dumpster for a cleanup, discussion was had that 

items can be put out with trash and a dumpster would not be provided. 
​ ​ Recycling trailer is in need of being dumped once we can find someone to haul it. 
​ ​ Some trees are growing over the streets and need to be cut in some areas. 
Correspondences: Discussed communication received from Nebraska State Auditor. 
Next Regular Board Meeting Wednesday, September 3, 2025 
Motion to adjourn by A. Coffin, 2nd by D.V. Pike, Vote all Aye. 


